

Vietnam Veterans of American Milwaukee Chapter 324

NEWSLETTER JUNE 2025



Chapter Officers

President-Patrick Ciofani 414-702-7734 <u>rezmel6@gmail.com</u>
Vice-President/Treasurer-Patrick Moore 414-354-2533 <u>irishpat@sbcglobal.net</u>
Secretary-Dennis Symanski 414-453-3600 dski06@hotmail.com

Directors:

John Morgan 414-871-9274 <u>asa600@aol.com</u> Bob Rugg 414-323-4852 Laverne Martin

Chapter web page: www.vietnamvetschapter324.com

National web page: www.vva.org

Chapter Meeting 3rd Wednesday of the month 7:00 pm 5555 W. Good Hope Rd. Milwaukee, WI

Minutes May 21, 2025

Meeting called to order by Pat Ciofani, President.

There were five-chapter members in attendance.

I want to remind members it only requires four members to constitute a quorum. Which means at a minimum Four members are making decisions for the whole chapter.

Treasurer Pat Moore reported a bank balance of \$____. The only bank entry was \$___ for the U-Haul storage locker.

A region 6 meeting is scheduled to be held on July 12th in Janesville, WI. The meeting will discuss VVA's "Future Plan". I'm sure more information on the future of VVA will be released after the National Convention later this summer.

A letter was presented to Wisconsin State Legislators regarding future funding for the War Memorial Center. The letter was signed by various veteran groups. Chapter 324 did not sign the letter in time.

Chapter elections were held during the May meeting. All officers and board members were re-elected. In addition, Laverne Martin was elected as an additional board member. Copies of the Election and Finance reports were sent to VVA National and to the Secretary of the VVA Wisconsin State Council.

There will a Brewer fund raiser on Sunday June 29th. The chapter still plans to participate in the Wauwatosa July 4th Parade.

The next meeting will be held on June 18th.

Have a happy and safe July 4th.

Pat Ciofani